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MINUTES 
October 12, 2015
CHARLES MACK CITIZENS CENTER
Lake Norman Marine Commissioners Attending
Present:
Mark Lancaster


Chairman
Morris Sample


Lincoln County
Bill Young


Mecklenburg County

John Gerke


Catawba County
Staff Present
Ron Shoultz


Executive Director

Bob Elliott


Assistant Director
Bill Johnson


Administrator
Call to Order:
Chairman Lancaster declared a quorum and called the meeting to order and asked the audience to rise, face the flag and repeat together the Pledge of Allegiance.
Minutes

After a review of the minutes from the September 14, 2015 meeting, Commissioner Young made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, Commissioner Sample seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously.
Reports – LNMC Executive Director
Ron Shoultz reported the following:
· Iredell County has nominated a candidate for the open position on the Lake Norman Marine Commission and will appoint this individual at its next meeting.
· Staff met with the auditor and reviewed a preliminary copy of the audit. Additional information has been requested and sent to the auditor and we should be receiving a final copy in the near future.

Reports – Enforcement
Cornelius Police Department

Sergeant George Brenzey reported that there were 211 calls with 11 citation issued for the month of September. Of these citations, 6 were for wake zone violations. A total of 840 service hours were utilized along with 56 training hours. 
Iredell County Sheriff
No report
Catawba County
It was reported there were 243 hours on the water and 128 hours on land. These along with 27 training hours then totaled 398 for the month. 10 PWC’s and boats were inspected with 11 warning citations issued. There were 38 calls for service. Officer Styles has been promoted to investigator and will no longer be patrolling on the lake.
Lincoln County

No report
N.C. Wildlife Resources Commission
Officer Robertson thanked Commissioner Gerke for joining him on a ride along and spending a ten hour day on the lake.  One of the results of the training exercise recently conducted was to develop Standing Operating Procedures to be used in similar situations. Steps are being taken to finalize the procedures now that the summer boating season is drawing to a close. Officer Robertson reviewed the statistics from this last summer for Iredell County. The islands north of the railroad trestle are now privately owned and should be honored as such. Trespasser will be charged with a class 2 misdemeanor.
Reports – Lake Issues
Duke Energy
Joe Kluttz happily shared that the lake level is at 97.6 and target is 97.7. All but three of the eleven reservoirs on the Catawba-Wateree are at target levels. We should be able to maintain the level through the winter.    
Coast Guard Auxiliary Division 26

No report 
Lake Norman Sail and Power Squadron
Richard Todd reported that at a recent District Conference representing twenty power squadrons, Lake Norman placed number one in the education category. The Power Squadron has completed the GPS survey of buoys on the lake and will submit a final report shortly.
Mecklenburg County Parks and Rec.
No report
DOT/Highway 150 Bridge Repair

It was reported that the informational and danger buoys have been removed. American Bridge is still performing spot work on the bridge, but the barge is being used only in day time and returned to its mooring site at night. The deck is still being worked on with no projections on a finish date. 
Water Quality/Erosion/Buffers/Illegal Discharge
Mecklenburg County Water Quality
David Caldwell submitted a water quality report for July which documented that all metrics are within a highly acceptable range. 
ADOPT-an-Island Program
No report. 
NC Wildlife Federation
Commissioner Lancaster reported the annual Oyster Roast held on October 10 at Langtree was very successful in spite of the rain that weekend. 403 attendees were there and he thanked everyone for their support. 
Catawba Riverkeeper Foundation
No report
Comments from the Public
Nick Vrhovac spoke in favor of the need for no wake buoys as requested by Tweed HOA.
Jerry Masseg spoke in favor of the need for no wake buoys as requested by Tweed HOA. 
Wes McLemore spoke in favor of the need for no wake buoys as requested by Tweed HOA

Bruce Corcoran representing the Beech Tree Bay HOA spoke against the no wake buoy application being requested by the Tweed Place HOA.

Al Winlaw spoke for tagging approved no wake buoys with GPS coordinates.
Lisa McLemore stated if boating laws would be followed then no-wake buoys would not be needed.
Boots Beasley spoke against the need for no wake buoys and, in particular, illegal no wake buoys. 
Committee Reports
ATON Committee
Commissioner Young reviewed the Notice to Lake Norman Boaters. D4 shoal sign is broken and will be repaired tomorrow. All other items will be repaired within a month. Chairman Lancaster advised there is a drifting no wake buoy in the back of McCrary Creek which a home owner retrieved and has tied to his dock. This needs to be picked up from the home owner. Marker 16A has been a chronic problem and vandals may be creating the problem.
Hydrilla Committee

No report
The Boater Education

No report 
Charter Boat Committee 
No report
No Wake Buoy
No wake Committee is endorsing the application as submitted by the Tweed HOA.
Rafting Committee

No report
Applications

No-Wake Buoy Requests
A revised application from Tweed HOA is being presented for consideration. This application has been reduced to one no wake buoy. Tom Galbo representing the Tweed HOA spoke to the need for an additional no wake buoy. 
Commissioner Sample made a motion to approve the placement of one buoy as stated in the application. Commissioner Gerke seconded the motion and the motion passed with three votes for approval and one vote for disapproval.
 Commissioner Sample requested the Tweed HOA to provide feedback to the LNMC on the effectiveness of this no wake buoy. 
Chairman Lancaster stated that the LNMC will review the no wake buoy process and will make changes as necessary. A motion was made by Commissioner Young to have the No Wake Buoy Committee review the application process and to propose changes to the LNMC for adoption. Commissioner Sample seconded the motion and it passed unanimously. 
Rafting Applications 
No report
Variances
None
Other: 
None
FERC Applications
Leo Furlong, Senior Project Manager, Coal Combustion Project Group, provided an overview of the renovation to be made at the Marshall Steam Station to replace the original spillway structure with a new structure. Discharge in the lake will occur at the existing site. A FERC application will be forthcoming and no action is required at this time.

Matt Bare, Project Manager from McKim&Creed, presented an overview of the FERC application titled The Peninsula Club Golf Course
. The request is for permission to replace failing wooden timber sea walls with an enhanced staggered-stacked bolder wall. Commissioner Young made a motion to approve this application as presented, Commissioner Gerke seconded the motion and it passed unanimously. 



Administrative Matters 
The 4th Quarter Financial Statements were presented for review and discussion. Commissioner Young moved to accept the statements as presented, Commissioner Sample seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.
Commissioner Gerke made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Commissioner Sample seconded the motion. The motion was approved and the meeting was adjourned.

